
 
                                                                                                                                                                                
LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 

 

BULLETIN NO. 905 

 

Date:     Friday 18
th

 January, 2019 

 

January 2019 

Tuesday 22
nd

 – U9 Football vs Bronte School at home – 2.15pm  

Tuesday 22
nd

 – Mr James Lockwood, Headmaster of Woodhouse Grove School –Presentation for parents 

in Form 3 – UVI – 7.00pm in the hall  

Wednesday 23
rd

 – U11 Rugby & Netball vs Bradford Grammar & Brackenfield at home  - 2.15pm  

Thursday 24
th

– Pantomime, Snow White & The Seven Dwarfs to celebrate the school’s birthday and 

funded by The Friends – non-school uniform day 

Tuesday 29
th

 – Dr Hinchliffe  - Headmaster of Bradford Grammar School – presentation for families in 

Form 3 – UVI - 8.45am in the hall 

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 5
th

 February – Ilkley Toy Museum visit for Form 2 

 

Friday 15
th

 February – school closes for half term 

Monday 25
th

 February – School Re-opens 
 
 
 

 

A huge thank you to Mr Thompson, the Headmaster St of St Martins Prep School in Grimsby who came into 

school on Monday to conduct mock interviews with the children in UVI.  Mr Thompson said the children 

were extremely polite and had lots of interesting things to say  to him.  This was a great opportunity for the 

children to experience the type of questions they may face in the future with some valuable feedback. 

 

On Tuesday Mrs Lorimer took the children to the  Young Voices concert in Sheffield along with Mrs Smith 

and myself.  There were over 5000 children at the event.  The children had been rehearsing their songs 

over the past weeks with Mrs Lorimer and rehearsed as a whole group during the day.  They were all ready 

to perform for family and friends at around 7.00pm to a packed audience.  There was special guest 

appearances from Tony Hadley (ex Spandau Ballet) along with two other performers, Sharlene Hector 

singer/songwriter and Beau Dermott, an amazing 14 year old who you may remember from Britain’s Got 

Talent.  The concert was just amazing and very moving and we have received some lovely feedback from 

the parents who attended.  A huge thank you must go to Mrs Lorimer for organising the event from start 

to finish, fingers crossed for the same next year, we all loved it! 

 

 

 

                  
 

 

 
 

@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

 

 

Please could we remind children who are attending our Forest School initiative on Wednesday to make 

sure they have suitable clothing and footwear.  This week some of the children did not have enough layers 

on or the correct footwear.  If you are unsure please refer to your Forest School Handbook or check with 

Mrs Grote or Mar Cardus as we do not want the children to be cold. 

 

Could we ask parents not to park outside The Lodge gates in a morning, it can cause a hazard for other 

children and families and our neighbours.  Please park in the main school car park or along College 

Road/Lady Lane. 

 

Some parents have been asking other parents to collect their children at the end of the school day  or from 

crèche.  This is absolutely fine providing you have let school know in advance.  Please ensure the teachers 

know if another parent is picking up or contact our crèche staff on 07528 401694.  We will not let children 

go home with other parents unless this has been arranged beforehand. 

 

 

Next Tuesday we look forward to welcoming Mr Lockwood, the Headmaster of Woodhouse Grove who will 

be holding a parents evening in the hall at 7.00pm.  This is for all families from Form 3 – UVI and is a great 

opportunity to find out more about the senior school process as well as the procedure for entrance to 

Woodhouse Grove School if you might be considering this as an option.  We hope you can attend. 

 

On Thursday we will be celebrating the school’s 31
st

 birthday by having M&M Productions in school for an 

afternoon performance of Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs.  The whole school will participate in a non-

school uniform day dressing up in as many characters from the panto as possible………get your thinking 

caps on……Snow White, Prince Charming, The Wicked Queen,  Seven Dwarfs or perhaps the King or Queen!  

We would also like to thank The Friends for paying for this wonderful treat for us. 

 

Just a reminder that from next week, Football Club for Forms 2 and 3 has moved to Mondays.  This is due 

to staffing and will remain on a Monday up until Easter.  Forms 4 – UVI will remain on a Thursday. 

 

Mr N Saunders & Staff 

 

 

 

Siblings 

 

Just a reminder to ensure that any siblings are registered with us if you are looking for nursery places.  

Please pop along to see Mrs Wright if you have any queries or want to pick up a Registration Form. 

 

 

 

Netball v Bronte House 

  

It was a pleasure to umpire the netball match against Bronte on Tuesday afternoon and to see all the Form 

4 and 5 girls who were in school on that day have a chance to play. 

 We started superbly looking much the better team but after a closely fought game Bronte managed to 

forge ahead and the final score was 5 - 3 to them.  Despite this, our girls excelled themselves in both 

attitude and effort and I was very proud of them all. 

Special mention must go to Scarlett Ferguson (Women of the Match) who was exceptional in defence and 

Elsie Robertshaw, younger than all the opposition, who played a fabulous game. 

 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Lady Lane Park School  

 
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2019 

 

To start week commencing Monday 7
th

 January 2019 unless stated. 

  Location  

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 3.30-4.30  Football 

club (F2-F3)  

 Mr Rawling 

Mr Walker 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club (F3) Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.30  Football 

club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 

 3.30-4.30  Netball club 

(F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

Miss wright 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club. 

(F4-U6) 

Mr Walker 

 

 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance  Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6)  Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Forest Schools 

Spring Term 2019 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

23/01/19 Form 4 27/02/19 Form 2 

30/01/19 Form 5 06/03/19 Form 4 

06/02/19 Lower 6 13/03/19 Form 3 

13/02/19 Upper 6 20/03/19 Form 5 

 27/03/19 Lower 6 

 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

 

Forest School Packed Lunches 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School.  This also 

includes Nutella.  There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have 

been potentially dangerous for children with allergies.  Many thanks for your cooperation and continued 

support.  Below is a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods! 

 

                                        The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

 

School Money Information 

 

With online payments on the rise, Eduspot (as providers of SchoolMoney) would like to remind you to be 

extra vigilant when making payments. 

Recently, there have been a small number of reports of attempts to defraud parents whilst using 

SchoolMoney. We thoroughly investigate all reports of attempts to defraud parents using our system 

(including separate, independent checks) and can confirm that we found we found that no fraud, data 

breach or malicious attack has occurred. 

We believe however, that it important to remind parents to be extra vigilant when making payments 

online. NEVER give out your ATM pin to anyone – no system or person should ever require this to complete 

an online transaction. If something looks suspicious, do not complete the payment, close down your 

browser and start again making sure you are using a genuine website. 



 

 

You should also ensure all system and app updates are applied to your PC or mobile devices and that they 

have reliable, up-to-date anti-virus software installed. Increasingly, mobile devices are the targets of 

malicious software so it’s important that these also have adequate protection. 

Eduspot remains committed to protecting your online security and providing you with an easy to use 

solution to securely make payments to your schools. If you spot something that doesn’t look right relating 

to SchoolMoney, please contact us at support@schoolmoney.co.uk. 

The Eduspot Team 

 

Little Princess Trust 

 

 Iris Fenwick (Form 3) is having her hair cut for the first time in February, her hair is down to the back of her 

legs now and Iris has kindly decided she would like to donate her hair to the Little Princess Trust who make 

wigs for Children who have lost their hair through cancer treatment and other illnesses.  

 

I have set up a just giving page for donations and I will also bring a donation box into the school office for 

any cash donations. Any donation big or small would be gratefully received as these donations go towards 

making the wigs and also buying wigs for children who need a specialist colour/type of hair.  

 

We will take lots of pictures of the hair cut as well! 

 

Please find below the link to the just giving page and also the link to the Little Princess Trust for more 

information on this amazing charity.  

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/irisshaircut 

 

http://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/ 

 

Many thanks in advance. 

Mrs Sam Fenwick  

 
 
 
Snow/Bad Weather Warnings 

 

1. If school will not be opening due to a heavy fall of snow or in fact closed for any reason, we will issue a 

text message. Sometimes it is possible to open the school later than usual to allow us to secure the site 

and make it as safe as possible, and again we would use our text messaging service to notify you of this. 

  

2. In some instances, when conditions worsen during the school day, please take the initiative to collect 

your child as soon as possible.  There is no necessity to telephone, just come.  We would, of course, 

remain in school until the last child has been collected.  It would be inappropriate for children to be left 

in Crèche under such circumstances and all after-school activities would likewise be cancelled. 

  

3. If conditions are extremely icy, please do not take any undue risk to yourselves (or your cars!).  In such 

circumstances we will understand if your child is later than usual getting to school, or you decide not to 

risk the journey at all. Much better to be safe than sorry, for you and especially your children, are very 

precious, again there is no need to telephone the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Menu 21.1.19 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

Ham, Cheese & 

Tomato Toasties 

 

Sweetcorn & Potato 

Wedges 

 

 

Homemade Cake 

 

Sausages / Vegi 

Sausages 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Carrots & Swede 

 

 

Steamed Sponge & 

Custard 

 

Roast Chicken ./ 

Roast Quorn Fillet 

 

Yorkshire Pudding, 

Roast Potatoes, 

Broccoli & Carrots 

 

Raspberry Mousse & 

Shortbread Biscuit 

Spaghetti Bolognaise 

/ Vegi Bolognaise 

 

 

 

 

 

Chocolate Crispy 

Traybake 

Fish 

 

 

Chips & Mushy Peas, 

Bread & Butter 

 

 

Baked Doughnut 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wonderful, independent writing from Isobel McLellan in Kindergarten! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 
  

Dear Parents,         

  

After the success of Ruddigore” in November we are again offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be 

involved in our Spring Junior Gilbert & Sullivan’s Theatrical Production of Yeoman of the Guard. 

   

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Saturday 27
th

 April 2019 at 3.00pm (dress rehearsal from 9.30 am).  

In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre Holiday Club from Monday 15
th

 – Thursday 18
th

 April at 

Lady Lane Park School from 9.00am – 4.00pm or 8.30-4.30pm each day.  

  

The cost of these 4 days, plus Saturday 13
th

 April 9-1pm and Saturday 27
th

 April 9.30-4.30pm will be £135.00 per child 

and I will be organising the singing / drama together with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J. Hudson (dance).   If you 

would like the extended hours from 8.30-4.30pm the cost will be £145.00 per child. 

 

We have a limit of 34 places and this theatre group is open to all children aged from Reception – Year 6. 

  

In the six weeks leading up to the Easter holidays, both myself Mrs S. Earl and Mrs C. Lorimer will be holding music 

practices every Monday afternoon for the children who will be invited to stay from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. These extra 

sessions will all be included in the price above. 

  

If your child cannot attend on a Monday after school, we will send words home for your child to learn. 

  

 We will need: -  

~ Soloists ~ Chorus Members ~ Dancers ~ Actors and Actresses ~ 

  

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the attached form as soon as possible and return it to Mrs S. 

Earl.  If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me by leaving a message at 

sarah25.earl@gmail.com or on my new work mobile: 07727~897377 and I will get back to you asap. 

  

Please note this is a non-refundable Holiday Club due to the hire cost of the Arts Centre, Lady Lane Park School, 

staffing and costumes etc.  Unlike other Holiday Clubs, your child will need to attend daily 9.00 am – 4.00 pm from 

Monday 15
th

 – Thursday 18
th

 April, Saturday 13
th

 April as well as the dress rehearsal and live performance on Saturday 

27
h
 April from 9.30am – 4.30pm, our show depends on 100% commitment from all our young stars! 

  

Yours faithfully 

Mrs S. Earl 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Name of child/ren ________________________________________ 

 

Year Group_______________________________________________ 

 

School ___________________________________________________ 

 

Amount__________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Carer Signature _____________________________________Mobile NO________________________________ 

  

I would like my child/ren to have a place in the Yeoman of the Guard Holiday Club for the 4 days Saturday13th April 9-

1pm and the 27
th

 April for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. 

 

Monday 15
th

– Thursday 18
th

 April £135.00 (Standard) 9-4pm 

Monday 15
th

 – Thursday
 
18

th
 April £145.00   (Extended) 8.30-4.30pm 

Plus Saturday 13
th

 April 9-1pm at Lady Lane. 

Saturday 27
th

 April 9.30-4.30pm at Bingley Arts Centre. 

  

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl:  

Sort Code – 20-76-92 

Account no – 13450147 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference***  

  

Please return this form to me via e-mail or at Lady Lane. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


